Circular No.: 18-0324
Date:
    20 February 2018
To:
     ALL UNIT OWNERS/RESIDENTS

Subject: 

 Accidental drop of aluminum frame capping
Dear Unit Owners,
 

Please be advised that last Saturday, 17 February 2018 -3:00 pm the aluminum frame capping screw of one of the 5th floor unit balcony loosen due to the continues hit of dynamic wind load which eventually loosen the screws and detached the frame covering that resulted to the dropping incident at the ramp along Greenbelt driver corner Arnaiz Avenue.  Luckily, no one was hurt and no other property from our neighboring buildings were damaged.
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As an immediate security and safety measures the following actions was done:-

1.       Tied with wire all noted loosen aluminum frame capping and applied sealant.

 
2.        Bureau Veritas in support of TRAG Engineering Team immediately conducted ocular inspection of all aluminum frame capping across three towers. Checking and inspection is still on-going.

 
We however, would like to seek our unit owners and residents support and cooperation to please kindly take time to also check your balcony railings and aluminum frame capping of any noticeable  loosen screw and report immediately to administration, engineering and/or lobby concierge  so we can properly assist you.

 

As always, being your property manager we will always take actions to correct safety hazards on site but unit owners and residents can shield your family from accidental injury and other threats to person and property if unit owners and residents contribute in maintaining a safe and secured home.

For and on behalf of The Residences at Greenbelt Condominium Corporation

THESS M. FLORES          


Head Property Manager
